
Officers within the Council’s Environment Services department have reviewed the design proposals for the Former Shredded Wheat Factory in Welwyn Garden City. The following comments and requests for information with respect to waste storage and management have been noted:

1. Can you please provide us with the waste storage collections to show how much waste will be generated from each property and how the size of the bin stores and number of bins per bin store has been calculated?
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Some of the bins stores are very large, with more than 10 bins per store. Generally, we would not recommend to have more than 8 * 1,100l bins per waste store. Larger bin stores will likely result in fly-tipping of bulky items, which will disrupt collection services. In addition, there would be an additional charge for the collection of any fly-tipped material in the bin stores. Typically the larger the bin store, shared by a larger number of properties, the less likely they will take ownership of it, resulting in residents using the wrong bins, issues with excess waste and fly-tipping etc.
Larger bin stores will be difficult to manage and it is not realistic to expect bins to be left by residents or collection crews, as shown on the drawings. Can you confirm if the bins/bin stores will be managed by a Facility Manager throughout the week and in between collection days?
3. Can you please confirm that recycling containers will be stored within the bin stores, as the drawings do not distinguish the difference between refuse and recycling containers? Typically, the Council supply recycling banks for such sites or alternatively could consider a larger recycling point, such as a recycling centre for this development.
4. Can you please confirm that there are dropped kerbs and wide paths with no slopes outside each bin store to allow ease of access for collection crews?
5. It is stated that the bins stores are no more than 15m from access roads or service locations. Whilst this is acceptable, the preference is 10m.
6. Can you please confirm how the bin stores will be accessed for Block 13-A, as there is no swept path information available. 
7. It is not recommended to co-locate residential and commercial bin stores as this will likely result in the misuse of these areas. Can you please confirm this is not the case? 
8. The majority of bin stores will be accessed through car parks. If cars are blocking access to the bin stores, collections will not be made. Dedicated bays/keep clear areas are required for collection vehicles to access these areas.
9. We would welcome a meeting with the developers/designers to discuss designs in more detail and associated costs of bins etc.


